GASC Board Meeting Minutes
November 3, 2013
In attendance:
Eric Enochs
Michelle Caldwell
Jerry Caldwell
Neil Singco
Michael Reeves
Daretta Engh
Ryan Piles
John Skene
Steve Kemp
Tim Reardon
Tom Pomeroy
Amy Titus

PRESIDENT'S REPORT
-We will have our soccer meeting at Dave and Buster's on December 1, 2013, from 1-7 p.m.  In this meeting we will discuss GASC's 5 year plan including:
     ~Board Development
     ~Player and Coach Development
     ~Recruitment
     ~An indoor facility
     ~Referee Development
-We are looking at John Skene as possibly our next treasurer to replace Daretta.
-We welcome Ryan Piles as our newest board member.
-The GASC Christmas party is at 9 Star Connect on December 6, 2013.  The time is TBA.

VICE PRESIDENT'S REPORT
-The survey for the fall season is complete.

TREASURER'S REPORT
-Bank balances are the same.  There has been little activity with the accounts.
-Checking is between $16,000 to $18,000.
-When people are registering their children for soccer, they must come to walk-in registration to pay by check.

RECREATION DIRECTOR'S REPORT
-We are adding 2 commissioners to PELE:
     ~Tim Reardon (Hands-On)
     ~Mary Scrivner (Clerical)
-Rec. Coaches are still not putting goals up.  This needs to be enforced heavily by commissioners during each of the soccer seasons.
-The U6-U8 coaches loved Soccer 101.  PELE did not get age appropriate material.  They were getting U8 material.  U10 eventually got the correct info.  The parent feedback for Soccer 101 was great.  They liked the practices that were suggested for home.
-We need pennies for U10 goalies or special t-shirts.

DIRECTOR of ACADEMY LEAGUE REPORT
-Both the boys and girls have finished seasons.
-Call outs were at Brandywine last week.  Another call out was 11-3-13.
-We need 4-6 new players for each team.
-The info. meeting for parents will be the end of January/Early February.

DIRECTOR of INDOOR LEAGUE
-We need the dates for indoor soccer so we can tell Jerry the dates for the memorial building.
(Friday nights and Sunday afternoons are days we will plan to play the indoor games.)
-The Rec. League will be asked to help with this league.

NOMINATIONS COMMITTEE REPORT
-We have 2 nominees for the future president of the Greenfield Area Soccer League.  
     ~Eric Enochs
     ~Michael Reeves
Both have accepted these nominations.  Elections will be held on December 1, 2013.  Daretta will have ballots made out and ready to go.

3V3 SUMMER LEAGUE COMMITTEE REPORT
-Trebbe is looking for 5 people to volunteer to help with this.  

FIELDS MANAGER REPORT
-11 trees were damaged or lost in the last storm
-Concession Stand lightning detection system was damaged.  We need to check in to insurance or someone to fix the system.
-The Parks Department purchased Organigrow for the fields
-The restrooms will be closed by Friday afternoon.
CONCESSION STAND MANAGER'S REPORT
-The concession stand is closed for the season.

COACHING COMMITTEE REPORT
-There will be changes in the academy coaches in the spring.

TOPS SOCCER COMMITTEE REPORT
-TOPS Soccer will play only on Sundays.
-We will use our extra trophies for the TOPS players, just change the plates on them.

SPONSORSHIP COMMITTEE REPORT
-Dick's Sporting Goods has 80 kits of coaches packets for the spring.  This includes:
     ~40 size 4 balls
     ~20 size 3 balls
     ~10 size 5 balls
     ~250 cones
     ~150 pennies
-We received the check from The Harbour.

5K COMMITTEE REPORT
-There were 22 runners this year (32 last year), no walkers
-The high school was the most represented.
-There were 3-4 Jr. High boys and no Jr. High girls.
-The Men/Women's course records were set.
-We partnered with the D.A.R.E. program and they will advertise for us
-Starbucks donated coffee
-Marsh donated apples and bananas
-Trophies were donated by Jim
-A tent was donated
-There was a lot going on this weekend.  This may be why the numbers were down.

NEW BUSINESS
-No new business to report.

